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Park Advisory Board Regular Meeting Minutes – 03/25/14



UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

PARK ADVISORY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, March 25, 2014
7:00 p.m.

The Blaine Park Advisory Board met in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Tuesday, March 25, 2014.

1. Chair Bird called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

2.
ROLL CALL

Members Present:    
Commissioners Das, Leathers, Lester, Markle, Pribbernow, and Chair Bird.
Members Absent:
None.
Staff Present:
Nate Monahan, Program Supervisor; Jerome Krieger, Program Supervisor; Bob Therres, Public Services Manager, and 
Jane Cross, City Clerk.
Guest:
None.
3.
2013 Park Board Adjourns Sine Die
Commissioner Leathers motioned to adjourn.  Commissioner Markle seconded the motion.  Motion approved unanimously.

4.
Administration of Oaths of Office to: Jeff Bird, Jeff Lester, Christine Pribbernow, Karen Varian
City Clerk Cross administered oaths of office to Jeff Bird, Jeff Lester, 
Christine Pribbernow, and Karen Varian.

5.
Resumption of Adjourned Meeting
6.
Roll Call 2014 Park Board
Members Present:    
Commissioners Das, Leathers, Lester, Markle, Pribbernow, Varian, and Chair Bird.
Members Absent:
None.

Staff Present:
Nate Monahan, Program Supervisor; Jerome Krieger, Program Supervisor; and Bob Therres, Public Services Manager.
Guest:
None.

7.
Approval of Minutes: February 25, 2014
Motion by Commissioner Markle to approve the minutes of February 25, 2014 as presented.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Lester.  Motion approved unanimously.

8.
Open Forum for Citizen Input

Chair Bird opened the Open Forum at 7:13 p.m.
Bradley Karen, 11000 National Street, stated the Park Board had listened to him at a previous meeting.  He stated a sign has been posted in Lochness Park that falsely misstates the law of Blaine that dogs must be on leash.  He stated the sign does not correctly state the City’s law and should be taken down.  He noted that he had talked to Public Services Manager Therres about the sign.
Amy Earlenson, resident of Lino Lakes, stated she has spoken to the Park Board at a previous meeting.  She stated that the people that use the park are being treated like criminals.  She proposes sharing the park by allowing unleashed dogs during specified times during the day.  She noted that she patronizes the stores in Blaine.

Cher Earlenson, resident of Lino Lakes, stated she support the cause of saving Lochness Park’s dog park.  She asked the Park Board to change the rules back.

Chair Bird asked the staff when the park signage will be changed.  Public Services Manager Therres stated the sign is not correct; staff is looking at options and will correct the sign in the near future.

Commissioner Markle stated the Park Board has discussed dog parks over the last six months.  He stated the Park Board has looked at park regulations City wide.  He noted that funding for the dog park has been designated for Lochness Park.  He stated the Park Board will continue to work on the issue.
Commissioner Bird stated staff has researched shared hours in other cities and none were found.  He noted that Lochness Park has changed over the years.  He commented that the Park Board recognizes the need for people to run their dogs.  He stated the Park Board will continue to work on the issue.  He thanked the people for their input.
Mr. Karen stated an off leash dog park is important and he understands it is not a top priority of the City.  He commented that he had requested copies of the complaints and that he has had trouble getting cooperation from the Police Department.  

Chair Bird closed Open Forum at 7:27 p.m.

9.
New Business

9.1
Park Updates
Program Supervisor Monahan gave an overview of the Lakeside Commons Parking Lot.  He noted there will be a gated area for overflow parking on the grass.  He stated there will be 102 paved stalls and 27 overflow parking stalls on the grass.  
Commissioner Leathers questioned if there will be curb and gutter with an elevation drop for the overflow parking and if the grass parking stalls will be delineated.  Public Services Manager Therres stated the parking lot will have curb and gutter and the grass parking stalls will not be delineated.

Commissioner Das asked if the grass parking will be temporary and does the City own the land.  Program Supervisor Monahan replied the grass parking is a permanent overflow parking area and the City owns the land.
Commissioner Bird asked for the project completion date and if the lot will be ready for the Triathlon.  Program Supervisor Monahan replied Hans Hagen will begin work as soon as the weather allows.  He stated the completion date should be with the beach opening date of June 6, 2014.  He noted that the parking lot will not be ready for the Triathlon.

Commissioner Leathers questioned the site lines from the playground to the beach and if people will have to walk across the grass parking area.  Program Supervisor Monahan gave an overview of the diagram of the parking.  He noted that people would probably walk around the grass parking.
Commissioner Markle asked if fencing will be used on the west side of the parking lot to direct people to stay on the walking paths.  He suggested a split-rail fence.
Commissioner Leathers commented the property owners may want to put up their own fencing.  Commissioner Markle commented the developer will have a ten foot berm on the east side of the parking lot.
Program Supervisor Monahan gave an overview of the Aurelia Park Renovations.
He stated the parking lot will be completely redone, the playground will be replaced, hockey boards replaced, paved the rink, irrigating and reseed the ball fields, and a new metal roof will be added to the building.  He stated depending on the costs the next parks to be completed are Mary Elizabeth Park and Ostmans Park.
Commissioner Markle asked about finishing the work on the tennis court.  Program Supervisor Monahan replied the tennis court will be fenced and the basketball court will not be fenced.  He stated the asphalt is down and the contractor is waiting for the weather to improve to finish the work.
Program Supervisor Krieger gave an overview of the Lexington Athletic Complex.  He stated the RFP is out for bid.  He stated the bid opening will be on April 15, 2014.   He noted he has received several calls from contractors.
Chair Bird asked if the bids will be brought to the Park Board for review and recommendation to the Council.  Program Supervisor Krieger replied the Park Board will review the bids at the April meeting and Council review will be on May 3, 2014.
Program Supervisor Krieger gave an overview of the Aquatore Park Field #1.
He stated the City received eight bids.  He noted the bids received have a large range in costs.  He noted there was not a lot of fluff in the project.  Program Supervisor Monahan commented the Lakeside parking lot will be coming in well under budget.  
Program Supervisor Krieger gave an overview of the Territorial Park Tennis Court Resurfacing.  He stated the project was put into the Capital Improvement Fund for replacement.  He stated once the weather improves the City will resurface and repaint the court.
Program Supervisor Krieger gave an overview of the Blaine Baseball Field #1.
He stated a quote was received last year to resurface the infield.  He noted that the infield had plateaued up and has a half foot to one foot drop to the outfield.  He stated funding for $25,000 was approved.  He stated the City will get bids to resurface the infield after baseball season in the August.  
Informational; no action required.

9.2
Sanctuary North Park Feature 
Program Supervisor Monahan gave an overview of Sanctuary North Park.  He stated a .9 acre parcel of land was acquired for the park in 2002.  He stated meetings were held with neighborhood residents to discuss park amenities in April and June of 2003.  He stated the neighborhood residents reviewed three site plans and suggested a fourth site plan, which combined options from the initial three plans.  He stated the park amenities of a swing set, trails, benches, shelter, picnic tables, and basketball court were installed in June 2004.  He stated in late 2004 the City received a petition from the residents of the Sanctuary for a larger park asking for additional land when the land to the east of the park was developed.  
Informational; no action required.

9.3
Other
Program Supervisor Monahan stated the Spring Egg Hunt is scheduled for Saturday, April 12, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. at Airport Park.  The event is free and each child (age 10 and under) will have an opportunity to hunt in the grass for plastic eggs (up to 8) filled with candy.

Program Supervisor Monahan stated an Earth Day celebration is scheduled for Saturday, April 26, 2014, at 10:00 a.m. to noon in Kane Meadows Park.  He stated volunteers will clean up the park, improve the view of the pond, plant a tree, and enjoy the park.  He noted bags, gloves and refreshments will be provided. 
Informational; no action required.

10.
Adjournment

Commissioner Das motioned to adjourn.  Commissioner Varian seconded the motion.  Motion approved unanimously.

Chair Bird adjourned the meeting at 7:53 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Dahlquist
TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.

